Rt Hon Maria Miller MP Member of Parliament for Basingstoke



House of Commons London SWIA 0AA Tel: 020 - 7219 5749

Sadiq Khan, Mayor of London New London Plan GLA City Hall London Plan Team Post Point 18 FREEPOST RTJC-XBZZ-GJKZ London SE1 2AA

13 February 2018

The Draft New London Plan 2017

Dear Mayor,

I am writing regarding Policy SD3 – Growth Locations in the Wider South East and beyond.

I welcome the aim to accommodate all of London's projected growth within its boundaries. However, I note the interest expressed in working with willing partners beyond London to explore whether there is potential to accommodate more growth in sustainable locations outside the capital.

While I appreciate the need to explore these possibilities, I would want to highlight that Basingstoke has continued to deliver high numbers of new homes throughout the last ten years and has one of the highest housing targets in the South East in the Local Plan, with 850 homes per year. I would not therefore expect local residents in Basingstoke to be receptive to any prospect of even greater numbers of new homes to accommodate London's growth.

With best wishes,



Cc: Ms Susan Turner, Clerk to Newnham Parish Council